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First Note: 

Mark antell 

To knwhitmore@venable.com Linda Collier

CC Bill Maron Paul Derby Terri Prell Sylvia Kendra Georgetown Vista Board Mark Antell

Oct 31 at 8:44 PM

Oct 31, 2016

TO: Linda Collier, Arlington County Department of Environmental Services, Real Estate Bureau

TO: Kedric N. Whitmore, representing JBG request for cession of the public loop road and sidewalks encircling the proposed 'Rosslyn Gateway’ Project

This is a communication from the Georgetown Vista Condominium Association concerning a rehearing of the 'Rosslyn Gateway' site plan.  We request confirmation of receipt of this note.  We raise two issues below:

1. Continuing Issues.

In 2011, the Georgetown Vista Condominium Association opposed this project for reasons which are largely unchanged..  We remain concerned that the elimination of the existing puhlic circular road will:

-  Remove the current barriers between Lee Highway and sidewalk thereby reducing pedestrian safety and degrading the pedestrian experience.

- Degrade or eliminate a heavily-used location for car and bus pulloff which allows pedestrian discharge and pick-up near the Rosslyn metro.

- Harm the view corridor for our condo.  We understand that this concern often does not prevail for private development of private land.  But the issue here is cession of public streets and public view to a private developer, which cannot be so easily discounted. 

2.  Is this land transfer a good deal for Arlington?

Government 'Sunshine' rules in the Commonwealth of Virginia require public release of information concerning cession of public lands to private parties.  This project involves cession of 2/3 of an acre of prime Rosslyn downtown real estate to a developer. We request the following information:

- What is the county estimate of the value of the land ceded?

- Will the developer pay that amount in cash or in projects?

- To what projects will those resources go? 

We ask that these questions be answered in some detail.  This should not require any new work from County Staff; it’s hard to imagine that the County has no clear idea of value of land it is ceding and the value of payment for that land.    

When we asked County Staff about financial accounting 5 years ago, we were told this information was a matter of ‘negotiation” and therefore exempt from release to the public.  Is the County now willing to release this information to the public?   If not, what is the basis for continued withholding?   

Mark Antell, for

The Georgetown Vista Condominium Association

(Owner/Occupant 1573 N. Colonial Terrace, Unit 301, Arlington VA 22209)

PS. The North Rosslyn Civic Association (NRCA) spoke against cession of the loop road to JBG in 2011 and will oppose any extension of the current site plan.  We understand that NRCA will send a separate response to you later this week.


-------------------------------------

Second Note:

Linda Collier <Lcollier@arlingtonva.us>

To mark antell

CC Tim O'Hora Uri Arkin

Nov 18 at 10:48 AM

Hi Mark:  I know I still owe you a response to your request for the former appraisal for the vacations.  Our practice is to not release appraisals at this point in the vacation process.  Thanks.  Linda

LINDA EICHELBAUM COLLIER | Department of Environmental Services – Real Estate Bureau | 2100 Clarendon Blvd., Suite 800 Arlington, VA  22201

lcollier@arlingtonva.us | (T) 703.228.0598 | (F) 703.228.3789  

